4
1

BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston   

              on Tuesday 9th September 2014.
Present  

                                       Mr R. Maycock

 Chairman          
                                       Mr B. Lamb                   Chairman of Council

                                       Mrs H. Boot-Handford



       Mr P. Dennis

                                       Mr R. Leithall
                                       Mr K. Smith
1601. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr Piper due to holiday.                                    
1602. Declaration of Interest.


Mr Smith declared an interest in the Bere Alston United Football Club as he is Vice 

           President.
1603. Meeting with B.A.U.F.C.                                         
The committee met with Mr Westlake and Mr Murphy at the Pavilion. Mr Westlake had various issues with the building; he took the committee on a tour and brought up the following

· Roof leaks in the shower room, home changing room and away changing room.

· The back door is rotten and cannot be used.
· Mr Murphy pointed out that the referee’s changing room is inadequate and does not meet the requirements to enter the next league.

· Light in the away team’s changing room inadequate.

· Gents’ toilets water cistern continuously running football club have placed a valve in- line.

· Garage door frame rotten.

· Also issues with cleaning & maintenance of the building.

· Guttering at rear missing, down pipe, end stops on guttering and one piece of guttering goes into an old cast iron gutter down pipe which is blocked with leaves.

· Rear of building needs trees trimming back and tidying up.

The Open Spaces committee then returned to the Council Chamber.

Discussions took place.

Mrs Boot-Handford asked what does this committee as a whole wish to be looking at.
Mr Smith stated that the building was over 40 years old and at the end of its useful life.

1. It was agreed that the usual deep clean to take place, Clerk to arrange.

2. Ask the football club what are their priorities for the weekly clean during the season.

3. Look into sorting the gutter pipe.

Clerk to write to football club explaining that Council is exploring options and they would be interested in any possibility of grant funding and understand that the Football Club Association may have grants available to do something with the Pavilion.

1604. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.

1. Mr Maycock- Footpath 27, Rumleigh Lane end is badly overgrown.
1605. Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 8th July.   
Matters arising 
Minute 1560(2) - The Tamar Tavy Apple Group were awarded a grant from West Devon

     Borough Council and have purchased the two pieces of equipment.
Minute 1560(3) - The Clerk has spoken to a stonemason and the only thing that will remove 

graffiti off granite is caustic soda which is a substance that cannot be used by the workman.


Minute 1561(minute1506) – The seat at Weir Quay has been replaced by the one from 




                       Bere Ferrers Quay by the workman.


Minute 1562 - The cost for a skip empty of non-hazardous waste would be £150 + VAT, 



which would be a special rate to this Council as a normal empty would be 



£140 per tonne that would only be shillett and soil + vat.



The cost of emptying our skip is £230.00 +vat which again is a special rate to 




Council. The question arises as to what we would do about dog waste. 




Discussions took place and it was agreed to stay as it is at the moment.


Minute 1563 – The Clerk wrote a letter to Mr Endean and has received a letter from him 
explaining that,” the bee inspector has inspected his colony and was satisfied that there was no disease in the apiary, while the inspection was taking place an allotment holder got very annoyed and agitated that the Bee Inspectors  car was blocking the entrance and that he had just been stung by one of the bees. I asked the person if he could identify the colouration of the bee which stung him, knowing that there are three apiarys within half a mile of the allotments, he became most vitriolic and accused me of being high handed and wanting everything done in your way walking over everyone.

This is only information for Council ‘I would respectfully ask the Parish Council not to become involved in this deplorable action”.


Minute 1565 – The Clerk reported that the workman is getting on ok with the grass cutting,

 and has a good working relationship with the new workman from Horrabridge.

 There is still an issue with the mower which both users agree to.

 There is a problem with the deck height it has a range of 1-6 but the lowest it 

            will cut at is 5 and it has been jumping out of gear. It has been agreed that  


 we continue to the end of the season and then ask Horrabridge to investigate 


 the problem.

1606. Financial Statements.

The Clerk presented the financial statements for Recreation, Mrs Boot-Hanford proposed acceptance, seconded by Mr Lamb.

1607. Outstanding work on play area gate at Sarah Park, swing seat at The Downs.
The Clerk has still not had a reply from Steeltech Tavistock, although they did promise to email it today. 

The new seat the D link on the chain has a pin through it which needs drilling out.

1608. Routine safety inspection reports from the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.
Mr Maycock and Mr Smith did a quick inspection today climbing net has wire showing but not frayed needs self-amalgam tape.

The Clerk reminded committee that it is over two months since the play park sheets have been completed signed and placed in the book; these must be done to cover the Council if an accident happens at any of the play parks.

Mr Smith reported the five bar gate at the lower end of the Recreation Field The Down damaged.

1609. Monthly inspection of Allotments Bere Alston & Bere Ferrers.

a) Mr Smith did an inspection No 12 new section left outer has a pile of wood with nails sticking up, this is dangerous ask them to remove.

b) The Clerk went up this afternoon and did a detailed inspection. Old section left hand side No 1 this is disgraceful nothing has been done they have had letters, most of family have moved to France this plot to be reclaimed and re-let, consider making 2 plots.
No 5 has only been half cultivated again- consider making 2 plots.

No 14 loads of food cardboard boxes from his shop being dumped on the allotment ask him to remove them and not to continue this practice.

Inner 10 & 11 not worked at all letter asking their intentions.

No 15 outer not worked but understand he has given it up?

No 16 cut back but no cultivation at all ask their intentions.

No 17 outer this gentleman has left the parish no cultivation on plot at all claim back, the gentleman who has 17 inner would like to take over the plot.

New Section Left

No 1 outer has not been worked at all letter.
No 9 inner has not been worked at all letter.

No 10 middle a lot of rubbish on plot ask that they tidy up and remove.

No 12 outer lot of wood with nails dumped outside their plot ask them to remove on health & safety grounds.

No 13 outer not worked at all letter.

New Section Right.

No 1 not worked at all letter, as this one has been a problem 1 month to start working it or we take it back.

No 2 only planted a small area; this gentleman has asked that this plot be split in two next year.

No 3 outer not worked at all letter asking their intentions.

No 7 not really worked would suggest this plot be split to make two.

Old Right

No 7 not a lot of work done would suggest ask the tenant if they would half the allotment.

No 4 inner not worked letter asking their intentions.

c) The Clerk stated that plot right inner 6 has sheets of asbestos as fencing on the allotment; the tenant has removed it and stacked it up asking Council to deal with it. Clerk to seek cost of removal.

d) Mr Maycock and Mr Smith brought two allotments forward for the trophy after discussions it was agreed that Mr Small plots left 9 and left outer 10 be awarded the Wager Trophy.

e) Mr Smith inspected the Cemetery the green bag is overflowing another one needed. The drains are full of gravel and need cleaning also the seats need cleaning and preservative applied.

f) The Clerk brought forward the subject of the cutting of the lower half of the allotments. Mr Willmott has quoted £120

Mr Penny has quoted £70
It was agreed to ask Mr Penny to undertake the work.

The other area is the annual cut at Quarry again Mr Willmott has quoted £120, Clerk to ask Mr Penny for a Quote.

1610. Review of Allotment charges and Burial Charges as per Rolling Programme Review.
These to be deferred to next meeting.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.20pm. 
Signed this 30th day of September 2014.  
Chairman…………………………….

